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Annual Campaign (Final) Report – April 2016 

Donor Appreciation Reception 
The Reception this month was under-attended, yet over-appreciated! The four non-member donors who 
attended were blown away by the idea that the Chorus would put on a party for them. I hope the members who 
attended were impressed with the casual elegance of Cielo AND that they were only asked to show up and enjoy 
the afternoon, not contribute time, money or effort. I feel it’s just as important to acknowledge our members as 
well as our non-member attendees. Thank so much to board members Jeff, Eddie, Marlene and Bob for showing 
up and celebrating with us. 

Budget 
I’ve been informed by our treasurer that the Annual Campaign is under-budget for the year! 

Transition to the New Annual Campaign manager 
All my duties for the 2015-16 annual campaign have been completed. All supplies and physical files (along with a 
disk of electronic files) will be transferred to Jeff at your board meeting this month for whoever is taking over 
this position. 
 
Once again, it’s been my honor to have served for a total of five seasons (2009-2012 & 2014-16) in this capacity 
with the Chorus. 

Submitted respectfully by Terry Drew Karanen, April 14, 2016. 


